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School Newsletter 
 

Friday 6th October 2023 
 

Celebration assembly 
 

In Mondayôs special Black History Month assembly, Miss Troup shared the importance of 
treating everyone equally. Well done to the pupils below who were chosen by their 
teachers to receive special certificates in todayôs Celebration assembly for doing that in 
school this week. 
 
Nursery Acorn Class Ciara 

Reception Chestnut Class Elissa 

Reception Maple Class Heba 

Year 1 Ash Class Evelyn-Rose and Kelsey 

Year 1 Redwood Class Abdel Halim and Olivia 

Year 2 Birch Class Emir 

Year 2 Elder Class Riley 

Year 3 Iroko class Tivo 

Year 3 Willow class Harrison 

Year 4 Juniper class Sophie 

Year 4 Spruce class Erin 

Year 5 Elm class Tommy 

Year 5 Meranti class Dolly P 

Year 6 Aspen class Olivia L 

Year 6 Beech class Teddy 

 
House points 
 

Congratulations to the following pupils for earning the most house points in their class this 
week.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Well done to the pupils in Green house for earning the most house points this week.  

Reception Chestnut Class Scarlet 

Reception Maple Class Elson 

Year 1 Ash Class Larosa 

Year 1 Redwood Class Emily 

Year 2 Birch Class Faye 

Year 2 Elder Class Eddie 

Year 3 Iroko class Carolina 

Year 3 Willow class Lacey-Jayne 

Year 4 Juniper class Eladie 

Year 4 Spruce class Riley 

Year 5 Elm class Sofia 

Year 5 Meranti class Matilda 

Year 6 Aspen class Rosy 

Year 6 Beech class Leandro 
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Attendance 
 
We are aiming to achieve an attendance of 96% 
this year. Unfortunately, none of the classes 
achieved that this week. 
 

Reception Chestnut Class 94% 

Year 2 Elder Class 94% 

Reception Maple Class 94% 

Year 5 Meranti Class  94% 

Year 6 Beech Class 93% 

Year 6 Aspen Class 92% 

Year 4 Spruce Class 92% 

Year 4 Juniper Class 91% 

Year 3 Willow Class 91% 

Year 1 Redwood Class 90% 

Year 1 Ash Class 89% 

Year 2 Birch Class 88% 

Year 5 Elm Class 85% 

Year 3 Iroko Class 85% 

 
At the end of this term, children that achieve the 96% target will be entered into the 
attendance raffle with a chance of winning some amazing prizes including a games 
console, bicycle and family day out to Legoland. 
 
World Teacherôs Day 
 
It was World Teacherôs Day yesterday-an opportunity to thank our 
wonderful teachers for the fantastic job they do for the children of 
Harefield. Laycee from year 5 came to school dressed as Mr 
Pheney and Danny from year 4 dressed as Mr Downs. 
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School Council 
 
Congratulations to the following children who were elected by their classmates to represent 
them on the school council.  The school council meets regularly to discuss improvements at 
the school. 
 
 

Chestnut Class Tiger-Lillie and Henry 

Maple Class Cezar and Grace 

Ash Class Olivia and Oscar 

Redwood Class Roan and Lucy 

Birch Class Lilly-Belle and Chase 

Elder Class Sajan and Ellie 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Iroko Class Tivo and George 

Willow Class Stanlie and Kaylee 

Juniper Class Eden and Phoenix 

Spruce Class Tyler and Olivia 

Elm Class Ruby and Charlie 

Meranti Class George and Laycee 

Aspen Class Charlie and Rosy 

Beech Class Amelia and Robbie 

 
 

 
Black History Month 

 
 
October is Black History Month and this yearôs theme is 
ósaluting our sistersô. In school, children will learn about 
the achievements of these remarkable women: 
 
Year 1: Rosa Parks 
Year 2: Mary Seacole 
Year 3: Ruby Bridges 
Year 4: Rebecca Lee Crumpler 
Year 5: Lilian Bader 
Year 6: Harriet Tubman 
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Football teams 
 
This term both the boys and girls 
football teams have attended mini 
tournaments playing different 
schools in the district. They have 
competed well and played some 
fantastic football. 
  
On Wednesday the boys won 
comfortably (15 - 2) against BWI, 
progressing to the quarter finals 
where they will play Glebe next  
half term. 
  
Well done to Frankie, Carter, 
Sam, Ollie, Charlie, Blake, 
Robbie, Lilly, Poppy, Molly, 
Macie, Rosy, Aiva, Sienna, 
Amelia and Isabelle. 
 
 
 
 
Forest School 
 
Year 4 Juniper Class have been exploring and getting creative at Forest School this week. 
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SEND workshop for parents 
 
We have organised an óunderstanding autismô workshop for parents at 
9.15am on Tuesday 10th October in the Junior school hall. The workshop 
will be led by Emma Raeburn who is a Hillingdon ASD Specialist Advisor. 
All parents are welcome to attend. Tea, coffee and refreshments will be 
available. 
 
Join our lunchtime team 
 
We are seeking someone to join our lunchtime team of SMSAs who provide guidance and 
support to our children during their lunchtime break, including supervising them in the 
playground and school hall. The advert, Job Description and Person Specification can be 
viewed by clicking the following link: 
https://crinklerecruitment.com/Job/School-Meals-Supervisory-Assistant-4808 
 
Writing competition 
 
We are encouraging our children to enter the BBC 500 Words Competition. Further details 
can be found by clicking on the following link: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-words/zctk7v4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://crinklerecruitment.com/Job/School-Meals-Supervisory-Assistant-4808
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-words/zctk7v4
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Applying for a place in Reception at the Infant school 
for September 2024 
 
If your child was born between 1st September 2019 and 
31st August 2020, you must apply for a school place by 
Monday 15th January 2024. For full details and to apply 
online, visit: 
www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Applying for a place in Year 3 at the Junior school for 
September 2024 
 
If your child is currently in year 2, you must apply for a junior 
school place by Monday 15th January 2024. For full details 
and to apply online, visit: 
www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Applying for a place in Year 7 at Secondary school for 
September 2024 
 
If your child is currently in year 6, you must apply for a 
Secondary school place by Tuesday 31st October 2023. For 
full details and to apply online, visit: 
https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions
https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions

